

## Carlton Village Neighbourhood Forum (CVNF)

### Meeting Minutes

July 13, 2015

*Present:* Darren Etherington (DE), Darren Lord (DL), Jacqueline Rooney (JR), Peter Ellis (PE), Steve Carmody (SC), Mark Wright (MW)

*Apologies:* Howard Reece(HR), Stewart Golton (SG),

---

#### I. Agenda

1. Boundary Issue
2. Questionnaires
3. Finance
4. Phasing Document
5. Next meeting

**1) Boundary Issue** – SC did not attend the meeting of RHRA but was contacted by John Hall and Ian McKay to say that RHRA refused to move on the issue of the boundary and that they wanted us to move our boundary to follow the course of the stream. This would mean losing the houses on the Westfield's and those below the stream on Westfield Road along with a portion of Leadwell Lane. All present agreed that this was unacceptable as we have members of the CVNF and CVRA in the Westfield's. **By copy of these minutes we request that the Rothwell councilors discuss this with Robin Hood and Ardsley to try and resolve this urgently.**

UPDATE: We have since been contacted by Ian McKay asking that we increase the membership in the Westfield's and then LCC will accept our boundary. SC is proposing a door knocking or leaflet dropping exercise in these areas.

**2) Questionnaires** – All questionnaires have been delivered. DE has also E-mailed the document to all members. As of today I have yet to receive any completed ones, can others please advise all CC'd as to the response level they have received?

**3) Finance** – There has been no decision on any grant from LCC, this may be down to the boundary issue. DL will also apply for another grant from Julie Holmes at Leeds Outer South.

**4) The phasing document** was discussed and it appears that the houses on the 15 houses proposed for Main St are shown in the initial phase of the revised site allocation plan <http://democracy.leeds.gov.uk/documents/s133630/08.Outer%20South%20HMCA%20Area.pdf> The question was asked whether JC had made an application to LCC to make this land an asset of community value. DE has E-mailed JC to ask and will hopefully be able to give an update at the next meeting. Still awaiting a reply from **JC**

It was also mentioned that the web page and Facebook page requires updating.

**Next Meeting** – Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> August at 8.15 pm at the Rosebud.